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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE

Dear Families,
This Sunday marks the fourth Sunday of Lent. The Gospel reading this week tells the story of the miracle of Jesus healing the
Blind Man. When Jesus saw the blind man, he spat on the ground to make a paste and then rubbed it over the man’s eyes.
Jesus then sent the man to the Pool of Siloam, a ritual bath, where he washed himself to find that his sight had been restored.

The man was then taken to the Pharisees who, being blinded by the laws of the Jewish rituals, failed to see Jesus as God,
but saw him as a sinner because he had broken the laws of the Sabbath. The blind man in contrast saw the truth very clearly
and rebuked the Pharisees because they failed to see the truth of Jesus before their very own eyes. The blind man, despite
his physical blindness, was open to Jesus’ actions and an encounter with Truth himself.

We all have blind spots in our thinking - an inner Pharisee - obscuring our understanding of the
truth and of reality. Instead the truth we are capable of knowing is replaced with partial truths,
because it would be uncomfortable to acknowledge the whole truth about ourselves, our
mistakes or our circumstances. So we hide away from these truths and ignore the things we
may need to address. When we do this we miss the opportunity to know the great truth of God’s
love for us and His desire to heal and to help us love God and all his people.

Let us consider:
In what ways have I been blind like the Pharisees?

How can I be open to Jesus so as to see the love and light of God more clearly?

We do not set out on our days of vulnerability to encounter God, but he sets out to encounter
us. This week, be attentive to situations where God might be trying to encounter you through
prayer, other or nature.

Today our Year 3 and Year 5 children commence NAPLAN. Our children are well prepared and
we encourage all families to remember that this testing is an indication of one point in time and
does not represent the whole picture of our children as learners. Their NAPLAN results will not
stop them from getting into high school or being successful individuals. We wish all our Year 3
and Year 5 children well.

Olimpia Pirovic
Principal

The Community of OLMC is Safe and Respectful

https://www.skoolbag.com.au/parentinstructions.pdf
http://www.olmcwenty.org.au


UPCOMING DATES NOTES HOME

Week 8: Yr3 & Yr5 NAPLAN
continues
Fri: 9:15am: Yr2, Yr3 & Yr4
students attend Parish Mass
(families are welcome to attend if
they choose)

Week 9: Yr3 & Yr5 NAPLAN
continues
Mon: 9am Assembly: 1B
Tue: Uniform Orders due before
4pm

THIS WEEK
●OLMC Homework Policy: Attached
●Yr6 Cumberland Place Plan In School Experience
●Yr4 Reward Day
●Kindergarten Staffing Update

LAST WEEK
●Yr4 Staffing Update
●Yr6 Reward Day
●ECSI Parent Survey Letter

2023 PROJECT COMPASSION: DONATE VIA THE QKR APP UNTIL THURSDAY 6 APRIL

MERIT AWARDS

KB Jordan • Alexis 4B Dev • Reis

KG Victoria • Billy 4G Kira • Joaquin • James

1B Eloise • Liam 5B Joseph • Aaliyah

1G Rishhan • Senali 5G Zachary • Yara

2B Ethan • Ruth 6B Olivia • Matthew

2G Annabelle • Amelia 6G Paige • Sienna

3B Isabelle • Serah
CA Adam • John-Paul •

Anthony • Reuben3G Sri Harika • Siena

PROJECT COMPASSION UPDATE KINDERGARTEN ENROLLMENTS STAFFING NEWS

Project Compassion runs until Week 11, 6th
April. All donations will need to be submitted
through the Qkr app. Children are encouraged
to “earn their donation” by completing tasks at
home. All donations will contribute to the
colour house tallies. Our Week 7 tally as of
Monday 6/3 is as follows:

Gilroy / Blue House: $120
McAuley / Gold House: $85
Elijah / Red House: $75

MacKillop / Green House: $55

Thank you for your generosity and spirit of
compassion during this Lenten season.

Now is the time to finalise your
Kindergarten enrolments for
2024. If you have a child who
has turned 5 or will turn 5 in

the first half of 2024, now is the time to
inquire as to your child’s readiness.
We will be sending out first round offers in
3 weeks. If one of your children already
attends OLMC and you want to enrol your
next child, the process and documentation is
the same as for new families to our
community. If you have not already collected
and completed enrolment forms you need to
do so ASAP!

As with all our school
families, our staff have
family obligations that
on occasion
necessitate them
taking leave. Mrs Toth
will be taking leave
until the end of Term 1
to support the care of
her father.
Mrs Speranza and
Miss Nicholas will take
on the responsibilities
for Kindergarten Gold.

PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE

The PRC is in full swing at OLMC! All students from Kindergarten to Year 6
have received their 2023 Premier’s Reading Challenge (PRC) username
and log in to support families in updating their child’s reading record. For
our parents with children in K, 1 or 2, your child’s reading log is
updated by Mrs Anderiesz from the books they experience with their class over the course of the challenge period.
Rules

- Students from Kinder-Year 2 must read a total of 30 books (20 from the PRC List and 10 of their personal choice)
- Students from Year 3-Year 6 must read a total of 20 books (10 from the PRC List and 10 of their personal choice)
- Challenge closes for student on Friday 18 August 2023 so LET’S GET READING

REVIEWING/UPDATING FAMILY & STUDENT INFORMATION

Parents and carers should receive an email or SMS (for those parents without email) from Catholic Schools Parramatta
Diocese (CSPD) asking you to review and, where necessary, update important contact and student information.
The link closes on Sunday 19 March so if you haven’t already done so, please complete the review/update as soon as
possible to ensure that your family’s details are up to date.
If you have any questions or did not receive the link, please contact the CSPD Community Liaison Team on 9840 5796

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/booklist/home.html
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/booklist/home.html


SAFE PARKING - NO PARKING IN DRIVEWAYS WINTER UNIFORMS

As parents of our school community we expect you to
be safe and respectful when you are dropping off and
picking up your child/ren from school. Recently there
have been reports of unsafe, intimidating and
disrespectful behaviour from some of our parents and
carers. One of the main issues recently is parents and
carers who use the driveway outside the Bennett Street gate as a parking
spot. Some parents pull into this space, between parked cars, or double
park blocking traffic flow while their child ‘quickly jumps out of/in’ the car.
This is unsafe and unacceptable behaviour from our parents and carers.
The driveway is not a parking spot or drop off point. If you cannot
safely park you need to drive around the block and try again. The example
of your behaviour is observed by your child. We all need to be aware of
the impact of our words and actions.

Families are encouraged to organise winter
uniforms for their child/ren as early as
possible. We are unable to provide try-on
sizes at school but a size guide is at the end
of this newsletter. All orders for uniforms
should be placed using the Qkr app by 4pm
on Tuesdays so that delivery can be made
each Thursday. The last day for ordering this
term will be Tuesday 4 April. Students must
wear their winter uniform from the beginning
of Term 2. Please update your child’s 2023
class on the app.
DON’T FORGET TO LABEL jackets, jumpers

and hats

EMAILING STAFF

We value our strong relationship with families and welcome opportunities to communicate with parents and carers. We also
recognise that email is a fast and convenient way to contact your child’s teacher or other school staff. Although staff will read
their emails at various times throughout the school day, their priority is teaching the children and preparing for their class. They
are generally not expected to respond to emails outside of normal working hours. In the case of emergency please contact the
school office via email on olmcwenty@parra.catholic.edu.au or phone 8832 1100. Staff will return your call or respond to your
email as soon as possible.
If your child’s teacher has provided you with their email you can email them directly or send your emails to the school email
account, which will then be directed to your child’s teacher or another relevant staff member. This helps us to have
confidence that we are aware of any matters needing our attention as a team, and that you are connected to the person who
can best help.

PARENT ECSI SURVEYS PARENT GOD DAY

Over the coming weeks, all students from Years 5 and 6 at
OLMC, along with all staff and one parent from each family
will be invited to complete the Catholic Identity Survey.

To enable us to get the best possible picture of our
community we would like to invite you to attend one
‘Introduction and Survey’ session in the school library on
the following dates and times:
➢ Tuesday 21st March, 7:00pm
➢ Friday 31st March, 9:00am
➢ Friday 31st March, 2:15pm
➢ Tuesday 4th April, 7:00pm

If you are able to attend a session we ask you to please
complete the Google form so that we are able to cater
appropriately.

https://forms.gle/C7JsD5NzKqSZCJ1D

God Day will be celebrated on Friday 6th April at 11:30am.
Families are invited to take part in our annual celebration in
two ways:

1. Participate in the creation of our Parent God Day
display which will occur on Friday 31st March
10:00am & 3:20pm in the Teacher Planning Room.

2. Join our Easter Liturgy & God Day Walkthrough on
Thursday 6th April 11:30am to 1:30pm on the
back playground and learning spaces.

If you wish to participate in our Parent God Day display,
please contact the office or email Mrs Abigail Diaz at

amagtanong3@parra.catholic.edu.au
If you are unable to make the session time but would still
like to participate, please email Mrs Diaz to arrange for a
take home pack to be sent home to complete.

P&F NEWS

Second Hand Uniform Sale
Please come by to our upcoming uniform shop sale, Wed 29th March 2:45-3:30pm.
For any donations please bring them to the school office.
If you have some time to spare, help is needed to sort the uniforms and
serve our parents. All help is appreciated. Please sign up to the link below:
https://signup.com/go/hCQfxUq

Parent Representative Council (PRC) Event
Each term the PRC hosts an information session for parents. This term’s focus is on
Children’s Mental Health. The event will take place on 20 March at CathWest’s Mt Druitt
campus. Please see the last page for more details.
This column is compiled by P&F Communications. If you have any queries or wish to contribute,
please email olmcpandf@gmail.com and attention it to P&F Communications.

https://forms.gle/C7JsD5NzKqSZCJ1D9
mailto:amagtanong3@parra.catholic.edu.au
https://signup.com/go/hCQfxUq
mailto:olmcpandf@gmail.com







